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Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19)
 Information about Testing
March 17, 2020 
Lab Confirmed COVID-19 Cases in Butte County: ZERO
What are test Kits?

· Test kits are the items that laboratories need to process a sample sent from a healthcare provider
· Processing the sample in a lab is performing the “test” to see if the individual has COVID-19
· Test kits are ordered and/or sent to Labs, NOT healthcare providers

Who gets test kits?

· Labs that have the proper equipment and are certified to perform COVID-19 tests
· Currently there are NO labs in Butte County that are equipped to perform COVID-19 tests
· Due to the generosity of the North Valley Community Foundation (NVCF) Butte County Public Health Lab is in the process of obtaining the equipment and material necessary to get certified and perform the COVID-19 tests.
· During the process, lab staff will be ordering test kits so they will be ready to start testing immediately upon certification 

What is the process to get tested?

· At this time (this could potentially change) the process is as follows:
· A sick individual seeks medical attention from a healthcare provider
· The healthcare provider performs a clinical assessment and makes the determination whether a COVID-19 test is needed
· IF the healthcare provider determines the patient should be tested they will take a sample from the patient
· The sample is obtained by swabbing the nose or throat of the patient
· The sample is then sent to a certified lab for the sample to be processed (tested)
· The results of the test is shared with the healthcare provider
· IF the result is positive for COVID-19 the result is also shared with the local public health department

General Questions and Answers?
· Do I have to be sick in order to get a test?
Yes. People who should be tested for COVID-19 are those with symptoms who have traveled to an affected area with COVID-19 or had close contact with a person with confirmed COVID-19, or those who have severe symptoms with no known exposure. Call ahead: If you fall under these categories and believe you could have COVID-19, notify your healthcare provider by phone. Call ahead so that you can be safely evaluated to prevent exposing others.

· Can I call or go to the Health Department to get tested?
No. Testing must be ordered by a Healthcare Provider.

· Can I go to the Public Health lab to get tested?
No. Testing must be ordered by a Healthcare Provider.

· If I have mild symptoms, should I seek medical attention?
No. People with mild symptoms, who are not sick enough to be hospitalized, do not need to be tested. As we would recommend for anyone with a respiratory illness, if you are ill, you should avoid close contact with others and remain at home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone.

· How long does it take to get the test results back?
[bookmark: _GoBack]Typically turnaround time for COVID-19 lab test results is 1-3 days. A variety of factors affect testing turnaround time. Once the Public Health lab is capable of performing these tests, the process will be expedited for Butte County.



Important COVID-19 Resources:
· Butte County Public Health
· California Department of Public Health (CDPH)
· The Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)
· Butte County residents call also call 2-1-1 or text your zip code to 898211 for COVID-19 information and updates.
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